
 
 

 
 
 

 
AUG’S BLOG 
Visitation Families, 
 
When we attend mass, do you know that we 
receive the real body and blood of Jesus Christ?  
What a privilege it is to behold the true Lamb of 
God!  Do you want to know more about The 
Mass?  Log in to receive a weekly mass 
informational video and intro from Archbishop 
Schnurr https://catholicaoc.org/themass. 
 
Congratulations to Linda Good and the 
Cafeteria Staff for receiving the Hamilton 
County Public Health Clean Kitchen Award.  

This is an award that demonstrates that our school uses sound public health knowledge and sanitation 
in the operation of our kitchen! Way to go! 
 
Each Our Lady of the Visitation Parishioner has received an envelope with a green parish census card 
in it.  If you have not returned your green census card, please send it into school or the parish office.  
We are working diligently to update our records. 
 
Just a reminder that in inclement weather, we follow the Three Rivers Local School District for 
cancellations/delays.  If the weather is bad, it could be a 2-hour delay or an off day.  We do not have 
to make up the first several days off, nor do we have to do a virtual day of school. 
 
This Friday, we are continuing our tradition of supporting the Bengals by wearing Bengals attire on 
Friday or Visi orange.  However, I do know we have some loyal Bills fans in the school.  They may 
wear their Bills gear…if they can take the heat from their classmates!  Who Dey! 
 
Catholic Schools Week begins January 30th!  This is our biggest week of the year!  Please see the 
attached flier for all out special events. 
 
Our Lady of the Visitation has 5 AEDs located on campus mounted in wall cabinets.  Along with 
the defibrillator is a bag with the necessary accessories including a razor.  These defibrillators are user 
friendly and walk the operator thru each step of the process. 
 
Locations: 
Church: Foyer, just inside the church entrance (exterior wood doors) on the right. 
School: Media Center (Library), just inside the North entrance on the left. 
 Auditorium, auditorium hallway by the trophy case. 
 MPR, MPR hallway by the stairwell and trophy case.* 
Ball fields: Pavilion, in the ladies restroom. 
 
* The AED cabinet located in the MPR hallway is scheduled to be relocated into the MPR proper, 
next to the bleachers.  This is to allow access during weekend sports activities. 
 
Blessings, 
 

 
 
 
COOK’S CURRICULUM CORNER 
Students in the eighth grade have been learning about the various levels of the government. In order 
to extend student knowledge, they have spent a couple classes constructing a mobile to visually help 

Important Dates: 
 
 1/12-1/27 .. New Student Registration  
 1/20 .......... Out of Uniform, Bengal’s gear 
 1/25-2/3 .... Re-enrollment for current students  
 1/29-2/4 .... Catholic Schools Week 
 1/30 .......... Teacher In-service, No School 
 2/2 ............ Open House, current families, 4-6:00pm 
 2/9 ............ Early Dismissal, 11:30am 
 
 K-8 Absent/Tardy . 513-347-2231 
 Preschool Absent .. 513-347-4450 
 Early Dismissal ..... note to teacher 
 Aftercare ............... 513-371-0371 
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them understand the branches of government. The students can then use this mobile to help them 
study and understand the material in the future.   

                                             
 
A fun adaptive resource for practicing math and language arts skills for grades Pre-K to 5 is 
www.splashlearn.com.  The site provides interactive math and language art games that are age 
appropriate for students to practice skills taught in elementary grade levels. Students each work on 
skills based on their own personalized path and they have the opportunity to earn digital rewards. The 
best part is that parents are able to track their child’s progress on this program.  
 
Flyers for after school STEAM, coding and chess club are attached. Be sure to sign up as soon as 
possible to hold your child’s spot. These are great enrichment options for your child.  
 
 
FINANCIAL AID 2023-24 INFORMATION 
Deadline:  Friday, Feb. 3, 2023!  Applications for financial aid are available online at 

https://online.factsmgt.com/aid.  Please find at the end of this newsletter a document containing 
information on financial aid available for the 2023-24 school year.  One application can be made for 
financial aid available.  Do not delay!  Apply today!  Questions.....please call Patty or Leslee in the 
Parish Office, 922-2056. 
 
 
CHURCH CHATTER 
Archbishop Schnurr invites you to join him to explore the wonder of The Mass through Bishop 
Barron’s video series. You can view The Mass on your own schedule or join fellow parishioners to 
view the videos with follow-up discussion and insights.  Postcards with more information were sent 
home with each student. 
 
 

 
St Jude:  Click here to respond to the survey:  https://portal.catholicleaders.org/d/y9yyc3 
Visitation:  Click here to respond to the survey:  https://portal.catholicleaders.org/d/y870x3 
 
 
REDIKER: All Rediker issues, primary email changes or primary household phone number changes 
should be emailed to rediker@olvisitation.org. 
 
 
NEW STUDENT REGISTRATION:  
Registration for NEW students for the 2023-2024 school year entering P3, P4, PK, Kindergarten, or 
First Grade will be open from January 12-27.  https://olvisitation.org/school/Join-Our-
Family/Registration  For grades 2-8, please call the office.  Please note: this is for NEW students 
only.  Re-enrollment for current students will be January 25-February 3.  You will receive an email 
for each of your students for re-enrollment, and those emails will be sent to the Primary Contact only.  
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AFTER SCHOOL ART WORKSHOP 
Create a Valentine inspired clay gnome using clay and clay glazes. Designed for all students in grades 
K-8. Choose from four dates in February. A form is attached for more information and to sign up. 
Each workshop is limited to 25 students and fills up fast. 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-1ltiKbKR1m1z_KaoIkNIR69Cj7ZJTT_/view?usp=sharing 
 
 
FROM NURSE KNAPKE 
Pinkeye:  As many of you know (and may have experienced this school year), pink eye cases are on 
the rise. Pink eye (conjunctivitis) is incredibly contagious and easily spread within a family or even a 
classroom.  Here are some signs of pink eye to look for: 

• Burning, itching or eye pain 
• Redness of the eye (especially the conjunctiva or white part of the eye) 
• Tearing/watery eye  
• Swollen eyelids 
• Sensitivity to light  
• Thick green or yellow drainage that makes the eyelashes stick together  

 
If your child shows any of these symptoms, please contact your child’s doctor. Pink eye can be 
caused by viruses, allergies, or bacteria. Students with bacterial pink eye must stay home until they 
have been on antibiotics for at least 24 hours.  
 
Pink eye is spread by direct contact with the eye drainage from someone with an infection or from 
touching items contaminated with this drainage, such as toys, clothing, pens or pencils, make-up, or 
other articles. Symptoms may start within 1 to 3 days after contact with the infected drainage.  
 
Ways you can help prevent Pink Eye:  

• Wash hands often, especially before touching eyes or nose and before eating. 
• Don’t share items (like sunglasses, washcloths, make up, etc) 
• Remind your children to keep their fingers out of their eyes and nose  
• Frequent hand washing or use of hand sanitizer 

 
 
COVID:  Our Lady of the Visitation School will continue to follow all Covid-19 guidelines set forth 
by Hamilton County Public Health Department. Please see the information below or use the link. Call 
if you have questions or concerns. 
 
If you have tested positive for Covid-19, stay home, isolate yourself for 5 days.  After 5 days, wear a 
mask if your symptoms are improving and you are fever free without fever reducing medicine. 
 
If you are a close contact of someone who has tested positive for covid (someone in your household), 
wear a mask for 10 days from the date of exposure and test yourself for Covid-19 on day 6. 
 
Here is a brief overview of the most recent guidelines per Hamilton County Public Health: 
 
After testing positive for Covid-19: 
If you test positive for COVID-19, stay home for at least 5 days and isolate yourself from others in 
your home.  Day 1 is the first day of symptom onset OR the day you tested positive whichever came 
first. 

• If you had no symptoms-You may end isolation after day 5. 
• If you had symptoms and your symptoms are improving: 
• You may end isolation after day 5 IF you are fever-free for 24 hours (without the use of fever-

reducing medication). 
• Wear your mask through day 10. 
• If you had symptoms and your symptoms are not improving: 
• Continue to isolate until: 
1. You are fever-free for 24 hours (without the use of fever-reducing medication). 
2. Your symptoms are improving.  
3. Call your healthcare provider. 

 
After Being Exposed to COVID-19 
Day 1 is the first day of exposure with the positive person.  

• Wear a mask as soon as you find out you were exposed. 
• Continue to wear a mask for 10 full days 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-1ltiKbKR1m1z_KaoIkNIR69Cj7ZJTT_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-1ltiKbKR1m1z_KaoIkNIR69Cj7ZJTT_/view?usp=sharing


• Get tested on Day 6 
• If you test negative continue taking precautions through day 10 
• Wear a high-quality mask when around others at home and indoors in public 
• You may stop wearing the mask after day 11 if you have tested negative or you have no 

symptoms. 
CDC: Isolation Precautions 
CDC: What to do if Exposed 
 
 
YEARBOOKS: Yearbooks for the 2022-2023 School Year are on sale now!  Yearbooks are $20 
each and are available for purchase online at www.strawbridge.net 
1. Click Order Pictures and Yearbooks, and enter code YB25505 
2. Enter your name and email, and click Access Yearbook. 
3. Enter your students information, then click Submit Details.  
4. Select your product and quantity. Click View Cart to proceed to checkout.  
 
If you have any questions, please email ebecker@olvisitation.org 
 
 
PTO and SPIRITWEAR 
Spiritwear:  You can shop online at visispiritwear.weebly.com.  Any questions, please contact Nikki 
Niemann at 513-379-8478 
 

VAC 
1/19 - VAC Meeting - 8:00PM - Pavilion 
1/22 - Final Boys Volleyball and Track and Field Signups 
1/30 - Final Softball Signups 
 
VAC Meeting:  There will be a VAC meeting THURSDAY 11/19 at 8:00 PM in the Pavilion. New 
faces always welcome! PLEASE JOIN US!!   
 
Sponsorship:  Own a Business or Looking to Donate? The Visitation Athletic Program has sign 
sponsorship opportunities available in our gyms, outdoor pavilion area.  A sponsorship will continue 
to allow us to provide our young athletes the opportunity to grow and compete with one of the best 
athletic facilities on the Westside. 
 
If you have interest, please contact Mike Bollin via call or text at (513) 460-6428 or via email 
at bollinmr@gmail.com. He can provide the sponsorship details and help answer any questions. 
 
SPRING SPORTS SIGNUPS 
 
Baseball:  5U, 7U & 14U,15U: 2/28/2023: (Late Registrations will be placed on a Waiting List and 
cannot be guaranteed a spot on a team) 
Please see the baseball home page at vacsports.com Baseball (bluesombrero.com) for all important 
dates and information regarding the 2023 Season. We also have multiple opportunities to volunteer in 
leadership roles within the program, so please consider those opportunities while registering your 
players. Please note that all volunteers must undergo Safe Parish training and certification 
 
Girls Softball:  Calling all ladies from Pre-K - 8th grade!!!  Are you interested in joining a team sport 
where one can get dirty - yes, the game is all about getting dirty!  How many sports can say that 
getting dirty is a key element to the game.  We are looking for all ladies that are looking to have fun 
between April and June.  Softball also works around other sports such as soccer to provide the best 
experience for you. Signups will be open through January 30th. Please log into 
https://sports.bluesombrero.com/vacsports to register. So register today to have fun!!! 
 
Boys Volleyball:  Signups for Boys Volleyball are now open for boys in grades 3-8!  Boys Volleyball 
is a fantastic spring sport opportunity, as there is no possibility of rain delays or rain outs, the season 
is complete by mid-May and does not interfere with your summer, and the games are held later in the 
day to allow boys to also participate in other spring sports.  Please log into 
https://sports.bluesombrero.com/vacsports to register.  Signups will be open through January 22nd.  
Evaluations will take place in early February, with more information to follow. 
 
Track and Field:  Signups are now open for boys and girls K through 8th grade.  Fees includes meet 
fees and uniform (t-shirt).  With the variable weather during track season, there will again be an 
option for a hooded sweatshirt (heads up, they do run small). Practices are 1-2 times weekly. Track 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/isolation.html
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http://vacsports.com/
https://sports.bluesombrero.com/Default.aspx?tabid=797672
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meets are on Saturdays starting in late March and run through early May.  Coaches are always needed 
across all levels. Please consider volunteering. Please log into 
https://sports.bluesombrero.com/vacsports to register. If any questions or to volunteer, please contact 
Lee Reynolds at lreynolds@beaconortho.com. 
 
 
VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 

Date Day 
Playground 
Upper lot 

Playground 
Lower lot 

Lunchroom 
(wiping tables) 

Cafeteria 
(food service) 

1/23 M Erin Cunningham Mary Holbrock Nikki Niemann Bob Johnson 
  Molly Cramerding Jayne Laake  Keith Schutte 
1/24 T Amanda Bruner Mary Holbrock Kim Post Sue Stautberg 
  Christina Yockey Sherri Peretzky Shannon Clifton Mary Sue Emerson 
     Kate Kafel 
1/25 W Jenny Carmosino Lisa Juszak Amy Faillace Brandon Rainier 
  Sarah Reynolds Danielle Hartoin Amy Burns Kristina Kelley 
1/26 Th Lee Cassiere Erin Pace Maggie Lysaght Andrea Schinkal 
  Nicole Katon Katie Rohrmeier  Jane Nieman 
1/27 F Kirsten Law Lauren Eagan Andrea Griffith Stephanie Meyer 
  Maureen Hildebrandt Katie Downing Betsy Horvath Emily Shears 
 
 
LUNCH MENU FOR JANUARY 23-27 
Please note, due to manufacturer shortages, menu may change. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
-Hamburger or 
Cheeseburger  
-Fries 
-Pickles 
-Fruit 
-Vegetable 
-Milk 

-Popcorn Chicken 
-Dinner Roll  
-Rice Pilaf 
-Fruit 
-Vegetable 
-Milk 

- La Rosa’s Pizza 
      (1 Slice) 
 Cheese or 
Pepperoni 
-Fruit 
-Vegetable 
-Milk 

-3 Way Chili  
-Oyster Crackers  
-Spaghetti 
-Shredded Cheese 
-Fruit  
-Vegetable 
-Milk 

-French Toast  
       Sticks  (4) 
-Sausage Patty (2) 
-syrup 
-Fruit 
-Vegetable 
-Milk 

A La Carte 
-Hamburger or 
Cheeseburger -Popcorn Chicken  -La Rosa’s Pizza  

       1 Slice 
-3 Way Chili 
& Spaghetti -French Toast Sticks 

Cash can be used for milk, snacks and ice cream. Assorted bagged snacks daily for $.75.  Ice cream 
for $1.50.  Milk and water for $.50. 
 
To purchase the regular lunch or hot a la carte items, you must set up an account and order 
through https://olvlunch.ahotlunch.com/login.  You may order daily until 8:00 a.m.  Regular 
lunch is $4.00. Hot a la carte is $2.00. 
 
If your student has an appointment and will not be here for lunch, please do not order a lunch for that 
day. If you did order a lunch and then your student leaves early for sickness or an appointment, please 
email Linda Good lgood@olvisitation.org so your account can be credited. Thank you. 
 
 
 
GENERAL REMINDERS 

• If your child will be absent from school or tardy, a phone call is required by 8:30 a.m.   
The direct phone numbers to report a student absent or tardy are: 

 K-8:  513-347-2231  Preschool:  513-347-4450 
• If your child needs to leave school early, a note written by a parent must be given to the 

student’s homeroom teacher at the start of that same day. 
• For school closings and delays due to inclement weather, Our Lady of the Visitation will 

follow Three Rivers Local School District. 
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IMPORTANT:   Financial Aid Deadline 
February 3, 2023 

  
 

Applications for financial aid are available online at 
https://online.factsmgt.com/aid 

A $35 fee will be charged by FACTS when the application is filed 
Questions?  Call Patty Becker in the Parish Office, 513.922.2056. 

  

 
Catholic Education Foundation/Archdiocese of Cincinnati 

The Catholic Education Foundation funded by the Archdiocese of Cincinnati offers tuition assistance grants. 
All K-8 grade grants funded by the CEF will be awarded based upon the assessed financial need of our 
families, performed by a third-party company which will examine a family’s income and suggest a level of 
need. Application is made through FACTS. All schools have been linked to the account of the Archdiocese.  

Your application will automatically be reviewed by the Archdiocese as long as your completed  
application is submitted by the deadline. 

Deadline:  February 3, 2023 
 
Grant Amount: The grant amount is determined on the number of eligible applications received yearly. The 
maximum awarded for the 22/23 school year for Visitation was $1,200 per student.  
  

Annual Applications: These grants must be applied for annually, and will be awarded without distinguishing 
between families based upon religion. 
  

  

OLV Financial Aid 
Financial Aid is available to qualifying families for the 2023-2024 school year with documented history of 
monetary support and participation in the life of the parish. In order to receive Financial Aid a family MUST 
apply through FACTS. A family will not be considered or awarded aid if an application with FACTS has not 
been filed or is incomplete. 
  

If a financial crisis occurs during the course of a school year, parents will have an opportunity to request 
financial assistance by contacting the Business Manager and completing the application process. 

  
The parish cannot meet all the requests for financial aid, but attempts to assist as many families as 

possible with the resources available. 
  

Reminder: Families applying for aid from OLV need to submit 2021 Tax Returns and W-2’s 
  

A financial aid award will not be made until this information is provided. There are no exceptions to this 
requirement.   Families receiving financial assistance are required to be an active parishioner and 
volunteer at least 20 hours per year. Those not receiving financial assistance are requested to volunteer 
at least six hours per year. 
  
Who is considered a participating parishioner? It is important to remind our school families that to be 
considered a participating parishioner, eligible to apply for and possibly receive financial aid and receive 
the parishioner rate for tuition, a parishioner must: 
• participate in the faith life of the Parish by regular attendance at Mass 
• participate in the community life of the Parish by volunteering time and talents in ministries and 
 organizations as able 
• financially support the Parish on a regular, ongoing basis in addition to tuition 

https://online.factsmgt.com/aid


 

   

Develop your child's intellect through the royal game of chess! Current research has shown a strong link between chess and 

academic performance in a variety of areas, including mathematics and language arts. Chess has been proven to enhance 

children's motivation, concentration, focus, social skills, and creativity.  

Each class will consist of a fun, interactive teaching period and guided practice time. Both beginner and experienced players 

are welcome and will learn under the guidance of an experienced Chess Scholars coach. 

———————————————————————————————————————–————–—————————————— 

Schedule: 7 Mondays, January 23rd - March 20th,  3:15 PM -  4:15 PM 

No class: 1/30, 2/20 

To sign up, please visit https://www.learningmeansfun.com/signup. 

You will need to enter the course code OLV1.23.23 to register. Please register by 10pm PST on 1/15 for the early bird price of $99.75. 

 

If you have difficulty registering, please contact Afterschool Enrichment Solutions at 847-482-9999 or registration@learningmeansfun.com 

 

All participants must conduct themselves in a manner that allows all students to fully participate during the class without impeding their experience. We have a no refund 

policy, unless there is insufficient enrollment. No make-ups will be scheduled for inclement weather or circumstances beyond our control. Please be aware of this as 

there will be no refunds. It’s the parents’ responsibility to remind the children about the classes. 

If schools are closed during the program session, classes will pivot to all-virtual sessions. Please be aware of this as there will be no refunds made. Program provider has 

experience in virtual delivery. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Tynker Tech- In this exciting new coding class from Afterschool Enrichment Solutions, take a deep dive into computer 

programming with the web-based platform Tynker! 

• Learn the art of digital animation  

• Create video games that run on physics, math and art concepts  

• Design Minecraft blocks, skin and mobs  

• Experiment with HTML, Python and Java 

No previous coding experience is required to learn and have fun in the Tynker playground under the instruction of a coding coach! 

 

———————————————————————————————————————–————–—————————————— 

Schedule: 7 Thursdays, January 26th - March 16th,  3:15 PM -  4:15 PM 

No class: 2/9 

To sign up, please visit http://www.learningmeansfun.com/signup  

You will need to enter the course code OLV1.26.23 to register. Please register by 10pm PST on 1/18 for the early bird price of $133.00. 

If you have difficulty registering, please contact Afterschool Enrichment Solutions at 847-482-9999 or registration@learningmeansfun.com 

All participants must conduct themselves in a manner that allows all students to fully participate during the class without impeding their experience. We have a no 

refund policy, unless there is insufficient enrollment. No make-ups will be scheduled for inclement weather or circumstances beyond our control. Please be aware of this 

as there will be no refunds. It’s the parents’ responsibility to remind the children about the classes. 

If schools are closed during the program session, classes will pivot to all-virtual sessions. Please be aware of this as there will be no refunds made.  

Program provider has experience in virtual delivery. 

 

 



 

   

This exciting program from Afterschool Enrichment Solutions brings together elements of science, art and math in a hands-on, 

action-packed environment!  Students will conduct experiments, play educational games, and unlock their creativity through 

building challenges and projects.  No experience necessary! 

———————————————————————————————————————–————–—————————————— 

Schedule: 7 Wednesdays, January 25th - March 8th,  3:15 PM -  4:15 PM 
 

To sign up, please visit https://www.learningmeansfun.com/signup. 

You will need to enter the course code OLV1.25.23 to register. Please register by 10pm PST on 1/17 for the early bird price of $110.25. 

If you have difficulty registering, please contact Afterschool Enrichment Solutions at 847-482-9999 or registration@learningmeansfun.com 

All participants must conduct themselves in a manner that allows all students to fully participate during the class without impeding their experience. We have a no 

refund policy, unless there is insufficient enrollment. No make-ups will be scheduled for inclement weather or circumstances beyond our control. Please be aware of this 

as there will be no refunds. It’s the parents’ responsibility to remind the children about the classes. 

If schools are closed during the program session, classes will pivot to all-virtual sessions. Please be aware of this as there will be no refunds made. Program provider has 

experience in virtual delivery. 

 

 



After-School Valentine Clay Gnome
When: Choose from one of these four dates:

Tuesday, February 7, 3:00-4:30 p.m.
Friday, February 10, 3:00-4:30 p.m.
Monday, February 13, 3:00-4:30 p.m.
Thursday, February 16, 3:00-4:30 p.m.

Where: Art Room (Main Building)

Description: Create a Valentine inspired gnome using clay and clay glazes.
Designed for all students in grades K – 8.

Cost: $10, includes all art supplies and snack/drink. (Cash or make checks payable to OLV.)

Register: Return the form and fee below to your Art teacher as soon as possible.
The workshop is limited to 25 students and fills up fast.

Questions: Email art@olvisitation.org or call 513-347-2235 ext. 2940

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Check which workshop you are interested in attending.  Include the $10 fee when submitting your

form. You will receive a note to confirm the date before the workshop.

(Number in order of 1st, 2nd, 3rd and 4th choices. Leave blank if date is not an option.)

___ I am interested in attending the Valentine Gnome Workshop on Tuesday, February 7.
I have included the $10 fee.

___ I am interested in attending the Valentine Gnome Workshop on Friday, February 10.
I have included the $10 fee.

___ I am interested in attending the Valentine Gnome Workshop on Monday, February 13.
I have included the $10 fee.

___ I am interested in attending the Valentine Gnome Workshop on Thursday, February 16.
I have included the $10 fee.

Student Name: _________________________________________________________

Grade: ____________   Homeroom Teacher: _________________________________

Parent Signature: _______________________________________________________

Parent Phone #: _________________________________________________

mailto:art@olvisitation.org
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